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Memorandum 
TO: Board of Trustees 

FROM: Steve Bulthuis  

DATE: May 13, 2024  

SUBJECT: Park utilization and visitor data 
                                                                                                                                                                                   

Understanding the utilization of our parks has been a topic of interest to staff for many years.  
Staff learned of a company that collects cell phone location data which provides numerous 
insights into the visitation of our parks.  In addition to the number of  visitors (and accompanying 
demographic information on them), details about those visits such as duration, time of year, day 
of week and time of day are available. 
 
Our Recreation Department Director, Darrin Duistermars, will provide a review of some of the 
visitation data obtained on Helder Park, Quincy Park and Dunton Park.      
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